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graduates. Dr. R. W. Bruce Smith, Inspector of Hospitals and
Prisons, presented the diplomas and badges and delivered the
address to the graduating class,

ST. BONIFACE HOSPITAL STAFF, WINNIPEG.—The newly
organized medical staff of St. Boniface Hospital held a meeting on
the 19th October at which Dr. O’Donneli was elected President, and
Dr. Jas. McKenty, Secretary. The staff consists of the following
members : Consuiting physicians—Drs. O'Donnell, J. R. Jones,
Wm. Rogers. Consulting surgeons—Drs, England, McArthur, R.
McKenzie. Attending physicians—-Drs. Lambert, Nichols, Chas.
McKenzie, Peatman. Attending surgeons—Drs. Todd, McKenty,
Lehmann. Attending physicians, children’s ward—Drs. Davidson,
Dubuc, Slater. Isvlated Lospital for infectious diseases—Drs.
Devine, Halpenny, Gardner, Teney, Howden. Oculist—Dr. Good.
Pathologists—Drs. Bell, McLean, Turnbull. Heretofore St.
Boniface Hospital has been an open institution. It will be the part
of the newly constituted staff to see that from a scientific point of
view the hospital is made one of the best in the country, as its
premises are already among the finest, by making suggestions to
the Board of Directors

WINNIPEG MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.—The annual meeting of
the Winnipeg Medical Association was held on the 6th October
at the medical library, McDermot Avenue. The report of the
Secretary for the past year was read, after which the election of
officcrs for the ensuing year was proceeded with, the following
physicians being chosen to direct the affairs of the Association for
1905-6 : President, Dr. Gordon Bell ; 1st Vice-President, Dr. E. W.
Montgomery; 2nd Vice-President, Dr. J. R. Davidson; Hon.
Secretary-Treasurer, Dr. Charles Woollard. Executive Committee
—Dr. Mary Crawford, Dr. Hugh Mackay, Dr. A. D. Carscallen,
and Dr. N. J. McLean. An Archives Committee was appointed
to collect and preserve the records of the Association and
the papers read before it, the members of this committee being
Drs. Beath, Vrooman and Woollard. In connection with the
reports, the statement was made that the membership of the
Association is now ninety-seven. Intcrest in it was never greater
and a year of considerable interest and usefulness is looked forward
to. The Association regretted having to record the deaths of two
members of the profession, Dr. Riddell, of Crystal City,and Dr. W.
Andrew, of Winnipeg. The retiring President, Dr. E. S. Popham,
addressed the Association, rcviewing the events of the past year
and the aims of the Association generally. Dr. Gordon Bell made
a brief and neat speech of acknowledgment of the honor of
the presidency conferred upon him. After the regular meeting
the members present, on invitation of the retiring President, Dr.
Popham, repaired to Schofield’s cafe where a sumptuous supper
was enjoyed.



